
GOVERNMENT TRAINING COLLEGE, HOOGHLY 

(Affiliated to BSAEU, Recognised by NCTE) 

P. O. & Dist. Hooghly, Chawkbazar, Pin: 712103 

Estd.: 1955 

REPORT ON OBSERVANCE OF DESH PREM DIVAS 2024 

On 23rd January, 2024 Desh Prem Divas was observed by Govt. Training College, Hooghly to 

commemorate the birth anniversary of the 'patriot of patriots' Netaji Subhas Chandra Bose. The 

programme was presided over by Dr. Goutam Patra, Principal, Govt. Training College, who 

requested Mr. Nakul Halder, night guard of the college, who is on the verge of retirement to 

unfurl the National Flag of our country to mark the beginning of the ceremony. Both the 

teaching and the non-teaching staff lay wreaths on the portrait of Netaji placed underneath the 

National Flag. A gala of cultural programmes was staged by the Trainees. A speech was 

delivered by Joyjit Sen, a student of Semester 1 highlighting the the spirit of Netaji's legacy. 

The President of the programme, Dr. Goutam Patra, Principal, GTC, Hooghly also delivered a 

speech to honour Netaji's contribution to India's freedom struggle and to motivate the youths 

highlighting the sacrifices made by Netaji to free the nation from the bondage of the British 

Raj. The ceremony left a lasting impression on everyone. 

 

  



 


